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Court Users Encouraged to Plan Ahead with Downtown Halifax Street Closures 
 

Friday, Oct. 6, 2023 
 

Counsel and others who have upcoming court appearances in downtown Halifax are 
encouraged to plan ahead, as street closures in the area may affect their travel.  
 
Starting on Wednesday, Oct. 18, 2023, Cogswell Street, from Brunswick to Barrington 
streets, will be closed due to construction related to the Cogswell District Redevelopment 
Project. Motorists may detour via Brunswick, Duke or Cornwallis streets. 
 
 This phase of closures is expected to remain in effect until June 2024.  
 
More information on the Cogswell District Redevelopment Project is available on the 
Halifax Regional Municipality website.  
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Media Contact: 
 
Jennifer Stairs 
Communications Director 
Nova Scotia Judiciary 
902-221-5257 
stairsjl@courts.ns.ca  

https://www.halifax.ca/about-halifax/regional-community-planning/construction-projects/cogswell-district-redevelopment
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